

Minutes from March 26,2017

Present: Jim Tschumperlin, Brian Johnson, Todd & Margaret Gochanour, Bruce Abitz, Cory Hainy, Tim Terfehr, Glenn Moeller, Tom Seifert and Amy Brinkman

Absent: John Oothoudt

Brian Johnson made a motion, seconded by Margaret Gochanour to approve the minutes from February 26, 2017. The motion was carried.

Treasurer's report given by Jim Tschumperlin, in the absence of John Oothoudt: Registration fees will be deposited on April 1, 2017. Margaret Gochanour made a motion, seconded by Amy Brinkman to approve the treasurer's report. The motion was carried.

Southern Stars update by Jim Tschumperlin. Jim contacted Brian Devoss regarding the status of the ASA rulings on the draw for 10U & 12U. Brian said they still do not know, but to send in the registrations for our teams. Amy made a motion, seconded by Brian Johnson to approve the fees of \$250 for 8u and \$295 per team for 10, 12, 14, 16/18u. We will most likely have 7 teams and league registration is due on April 9, 2017.

Registration by Jim Tschumperlin: We currently have 61 registrations and expect 13 more from past players, and possibly more from the Family Fun Fair event on March 31. The final registration sign-up date is April 9.

Circle update: Many improvements have been made to the circle, with a few finishing touches to be made. An open house to introduce the "circle" will be held on Friday, April 7 at 6:00p.m. and Sunday, April 9 at 1:00p.m. Parents and players will be invited to a short meeting to go over the upcoming season, introduce coaches, finalize uniform orders and collect birth certificates & photos.

Cardinal Power Tourney update by Glenn Moeller: Glenn shared that we already have teams signing up for the tourney to be held in July!! Brian Johnson offered an idea, of giving the teams a "champion" t-shirt in addition to the trophy. The group liked the idea and we will continue to brain storm on new ideas.

Fan clothing: Jim Tschumperlin asked the group their thoughts on having clothing options available at the open house, so they can be enjoyed all season? The group liked the idea and Margaret Gochanour and Amy Brinkman will meet with Phyllis at Fairmont Awards to compile ideas.

Pictures: The group discussed & approved to have team/individual photos to be taken at Steve Seifried's studio in May. We decided not to have individual team banners, but will have one banner made with all the teams on it to be used at Hand's Park. Margaret Gochanour will coordinate the scheduling of teams.

Teams/Coaches/Uniforms: The coach's application will be sent to all members this evening & will need to be turned in by March 31, 17. The board will meet at The Circle on Wednesday, April 5 at 7:00p.m. to decide on coaches and finalize teams.

Homework:

Tourney- what do we need to do to make it better?

End of Season- how do we want to celebrate the season?

Any other ideas?

Next Meeting: The Circle, Wednesday, April 5 at 7:00p.m.

Submitted by Amy Brinkman